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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2016-763
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: November 9, 2016
Committee(s) of Reference: F, R
Date of Analysis: November 10, 2016
Type of Action: Ordinance Code amendment; designation of oversight agency; one-cycle emergency approval request
Bill Summary: The bill amends Ordinance Code Chapter 126 – Procurement Code – to create a new Section 126.113 – Compliance with Federal and State Procurement Requirements to Receive and Expend Grant Funding. The Procurement Division is designated as the City’s oversight agency and one-cycle emergency approval is requested because the City is in the process of applying for certain grants, the requirements of which conflict with the City Procurement Code.
Background Information: The new section states that, to the extent that a conflict exists between the provisions of the City’s Procurement Code and the requirements of a state or federal grant program that would prevent the City from receiving or expending such grant, the Chief of Procurement, in his or her discretion and in consultation with the Office of General Counsel, may waive the conflicting provision of the Procurement Code and comply with the state or federal procurement requirements. The section requires the Chief to notify the Council Auditor and Council Secretary of such waiver upon final approval of a contract award if the grant is received. The Procurement Division cited the provisions in the Procurement Code that mandate geographic or local business preferences in City procurement, which conflict with standard federal grant regulations that prohibit such preferences, as an example of the types of conflicts that would preclude the City from some grant opportunities without the proposed waiver provision. The language is intended to grant authority to the Chief of Procurement to approve reasonable waivers, with notice to the Council Auditor and City Council, in order to qualify for federal and state funding opportunities.
Policy Impact Area: Procurement policies; grant eligibility
Fiscal Impact: Undetermined; would qualify the City for additional federal and state grant funding opportunities.
Analyst: Clements
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